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MINUTES 
Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, November 10, 2014 

 

 

7:30 P.M. Call to Order 

Present:   Councilors, Bingham, Stiles, Copp, Turner, and Edes 

Tardy:     Councilors Gruber and Storey-King (attending MSAD 51 Strategic Planning meeting) 

 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Edes, to approve the October 6, 2014 meeting 

minutes as presented.  

VOTE:  4-0 UNANIMOUS 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Edes, to approve the October 8, 2014 meeting 

minutes as presented.  

VOTE:  4-0 UNANIMOUS 

 

 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 

 Boy Scout Eagle Project – Town Landing Road Kiosk 

Lieutenant Calder introduced Eagle Scout, Troy Cochran who built a kiosk at Town Landing 

Road for his Eagle Scout project.  He did a great job on the project. 

 

 Acceptance of donation to the Fire/EMS Department from the family of Don Richards 

Andrew Allyn, grandson of Don Richards, read the following on behalf of Mr. Richards: 

 

Before reading his letter, there are a few people that the family would like to thank. First, is Mr. 

Mike Timmons, President of the Cumberland Farmers Club. Mike was instrumental in setting up 

Don Richards Day at the Cumberland Fair, which raised this money.  Even more importantly, he 

was able to handle my grandfathers’ stubbornness that inevitably had him fighting against having 

a day dedicated to him.  Thank you Mike and everyone at the fair for all your efforts. This 

wouldn’t have been possible without them.  Second, we want to thank all the members of the 

harness racing community.  The outpouring of thoughts, prayers and stories were amazing and 

helped everyone through some very tough days.  Although I doubt my grandfather has ever been 

on Facebook, or any website for that matter, I am positive he enjoyed hearing all of your thoughts 

and took strength from them, so thank you.  Lastly, to all those who bid during the silent auction 

at the Cumberland Fair, thank you for your generous donations.  

 

Now, I would like to read the statement that my grandfather wrote: 

 

Dear members of the Cumberland Rescue Department, 

Please accept $5,025 as a gift for helping save my life.  This is given with deep appreciation for 

your quick response and knowledge of life supporting techniques. 

I am forever grateful. 

 

Sincerely, 

Donald J. Richards 
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 To hear a report from EcoMaine Representative, Susan McGinty 

 

Susan McGinty presented the following: 
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Ms. McGinty presented Vice-Chairman Bingham with a rebate check for $31,609 on behalf of EcoMaine.  

 

 

 Acceptance of donation to the Police Department from Maine Marathon 

Lieutenant Calder said that Maine Marathon presented a donation to the Police Department for 

Community Policing activities in the amount of $3,000. 
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 Next steps – Harris Road & Payson Property 

Town Manager Shane reported that on the agenda this evening, there is an item to post the end of 

Harris Road with signs that read “Road under Construction – Pass at Your Own Risk”.  This will 

warn people that the road is not up to Town standards and will be under construction.  

 

In regard to the Payson Property, Mr. Shane said that the Town Council has appointed an Ocean 

Access Committee who will be meeting with the abutting neighbors soon to talk about their 

concerns.  There is a lot of work to be done and the developer will be before the Planning Board 

next Tuesday for approval.  Please remember that even though the referendum has passed the 

Town does not own the property until after the closing.  
 
 

Chairman Gruber arrived at 7:43 p.m. 

Councilor Storey-King arrived at 7:52 p.m. 

 

 

III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

Mike Timmons thanked the community for voting for him (for State Senate).  He will carry out this 

awesome responsibility with hard work and open communication with the Council on items that may 

affect our community.  

 

Harland Storey of Middle Road thanked the Council and Town Manager for the purchase of the Payson 

Property and the Harris Road thru-way to Route 9.  Both of these issues have been before the Council at 

various times for the past 50 years. He is proud of the Council that they took both of these issues on and 

that they passed.  

 

 

IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   
 

14 – 164 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on the 2015 Shellfish License allocations, as 

recommended by the Shellfish Conservation Commission. 

Shellfish Conservation Commission Chairman, Mike Brown said that the Shellfish Conservation Commission is 

recommending no change in recreational licenses.  The only change that they are asking for is 1 resident, and 1 

non-resident commercial license.  The Department of Marine Resources brought it to our attention that we are 

required by law to offer a non-resident commercial license, and in order to be equitable, the Commission wants 

to also offer one resident commercial license.  

 

Vice-Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Harland Storey said that if nobody purchases the resident commercial license, it then becomes available to a non-

resident.  We have to make sure that a resident purchases the one resident commercial license.  

Vice-Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing.  

 

Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to approve the 2015 Shellfish License allocations, as 

recommended by the Shellfish Conservation Commission. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 165 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on amendments Section 108(1) Commercial 

Licenses, of the Shellfish Conservation Ordinance as recommended by the Shellfish 

Conservation Commission. 
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Mr. Brown explained that the amendments have to do with the issuance of Commercial Licenses and adding 

provisions to require volunteer hours to resident and non-resident commercial license holders.  

 

Vice-Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: none 

Vice-Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Turner, to amend Section 108(1) Commercial Licenses, of 

the Shellfish Conservation Ordinance as recommended by the Shellfish Conservation Commission. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 166 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on authorizing the Code Enforcement Officer to 

enter into a Consent Agreement with property owners located at 84 Wyman Way. 

Town Manager Shane explained that the porch on the house is 18 inches into the setback due to a 

misunderstanding between the surveyor and builder. Staff is recommending issuance of a Consent Agreement 

and a fee of $500 to cover legal fees.  

 

Vice-Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: Harvey Klugman, the builder, said that this is the first time in his 30 years of building that this 

has ever happened.  He believes that it was an oversight of the site engineer who did not see on the foundation 

plan that there was a front porch.  

Vice-Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing. 

 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to authorize the Code Enforcement Officer to enter 

into a Consent Agreement with property owners located at 84 Wyman Way and to collect $500 for legal and 

administrative fees. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 167 To hear a report from the Finance Committee re: 1
st
 Quarter Financials. 

Finance Director, Heather Perreault presented the following: 
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14 – 168 To consider and act on authorizing the refunding of bonds issued by the Town in 2002, 2003 

and 2006, as recommended by the Finance Committee. 

Town Manager Shane explained that the Town has the opportunity to refinance 3 years of bonds while not 

extending the payment or length of the bonds.  The rate will be in the low 3% range, saving the Town 

approximately $180,000 over the life of the bonds.  The Finance Committee has reviewed this and is 

recommending the refunding of the bonds.  

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Storey-King, to adopt the Order Authorizing the Issuance of 

General Obligation Bonds, incorporated herein by reference, to authorize the refunding of bonds issued by the 

Town in 2002, 2003 and 2006. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 169 To authorize the Town Manager to post road under construction signs on Route 9 & Harris 

Road.  

Town Manager Shane explained that with the passage of the referendum, he is asking permission of the Council 

to erect signs once the Town has the deed to the property (within a week or so).  The signs will warn people that 

the road is not up to Town standard and to take caution.  The Town will maintain the road when we receive the 

deed. 

 

Motion by Councilor Edes, seconded by Councilor Copp, to authorize the Town Manager to post road under 

construction signs on Route 9 & Harris Road. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 170 To hold a Public Hearing to adopt the Maine Municipal Association Model General Assistance 

Ordinance and Appendix B & C for the period of October 1, 2014 – October 1, 2015.  
Town Manager Shane explained that this is an annual Council approval. It is the guidelines for our General 

Assistance program.  

 

Vice-Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing. 

Public discussion: none 

 

Motion by Councilor Turner, seconded by Councilor Edes, to adopt the Maine Municipal Association Model 

General Assistance Ordinance and Appendix B & C for the period of October 1, 2014 – October 1, 2015. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 

 

14 – 171 To consider and act on authorizing the Town Manager to execute a 3-year agreement with 

Constellation Energy, as recommended by the Finance Committee.  

Town Manager explained that this contract will lock in a rate of 7.5 cents per kilowatt which will save 

approximately $250 per month on our street light bill. The Finance Committee has reviewed this and is 

recommending approval. 

 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to authorize the Town Manager to execute a 3-year 

agreement with Constellation Energy, as recommended by the Finance Committee. 

VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
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V. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Councilor Copp – Firearm season for deer hunting has started so be sure to wear orange if you are 

out on the trails. 

 

Thank you to the Fire Department who responded to a kitchen fire at a relative’s home recently. The 

Cumberland Fire Department in second to none. The firefighters took the time to help clean up after 

the fire was out and make sure the house was secure. They did a phenomenal job.  

 

Congratulations to his son Ben and his wife who are expecting a baby.  

   

Councilor Storey-King – she extended her thanks to all the Veterans. Her class has mailed out thank 

you letters to Veteran’s in our community for Veterans Day.  

 

Next week, Greely Middle School grades 4-8 are having a food drive called “Fill a Bus, Fill a Belly”. 

They will attempt to fill a school bus with food for the Food Pantry.  

 

Councilor Edes – the Ordinance Committee met recently to discuss trapping on Town owned 

property.  The committee felt that it is not necessary for the Town to enact an ordinance since State 

Law covers trapping on municipal property.  The Ordinance Committee felt it would be redundant to 

have our own ordinance.  

 

Mike Timmons was at the meeting earlier. Mike is truly a gentleman as is his opponent, Dale Denno.  

 

Jack Raven passed away recently. Jack owned Raven’s Variety and was a World War II Tank 

Commander.  His thoughts are with the Raven family.  

 

Councilor Bingham – he and his wife attended a dinner at the University of New England recently 

for former University Trustees.  He was on the board in the1980’s when they were forming the 

medical school. Jack Ketchum (University President) really had a vision regarding what medical 

service was going to be.  It has been exciting to see how the medical program has evolved. 

 

Chairman Gruber – the Food Pantry continues to see growth in the number of people they serve.  

The good news is that we are able to serve all those people with the help of generous donations and 

hard work from our many volunteers. Thanksgiving baskets will be going out next week to over 100 

families.  

 

Councilor Stiles – he attended a presentation on the cemeteries of Cumberland at the Library 

recently.  It was an excellent presentation. The Library offers a lot of fantastic programs that the 

public should check out.  

 

Councilor Turner – he appreciates the work that everyone did on both sides of the referendum 

questions.  

   

Town Manager Shane – Police Sargent, Angelo Mazzone and Public Works Mechanic, Elliott Weed 

both lost their fathers this week.  Our thoughts and prayers go out to both families.   

 

  Thank you to Cub Scout Troop 58 for their generous donation of food to the food pantry.  
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VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to adjourn. 

 VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 

 TIME:   8:52 P.M. 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

 

 

Brenda L. Moore 

Council Secretary 

 


